
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Beacon 
Academic Year 2018/19   Issue No: 25   Date 29th March 2019 

Hello from Mr West 
Competency in English and Maths is essential for pupils to be able to learn well across a range of subjects, and for success in 
life beyond education - we all know this to be true. Nevertheless, education is more than just English and Maths. Yes, they 
are key drivers, but you cannot build a child on this alone. A diverse variety of subjects and opportunities helps pupils acquire 
knowledge, understanding and skills in all aspects of their education, and helps prepare them for life after school. It is our 
responsibility to offer a broad range of educational experiences that build both life skills and memories. This week it was an 
honour to watch one such opportunity that has been afforded to the children in Year 3, 4 and 5. An energetic, musical 
adaptation of the Jungle Book (sorry The Book of the Jungle for fear of being in breach of copyright) was certainly a 
remarkable sight. I was confronted with leading characters played with enthusiasm and passion, witnessed choreographed 
dance routines and was blown away by the volume that the songs reverberated around the hall. Seeing the children 
embracing what was in front of them, taking it on with gusto and smiling every step of the way only served to remind what 
a fantastic place our school is. With daylight saving beginning on Sunday, it means we will be one hour closer to the Easter 
holiday when we return to school for the last week of term. I do hope you have a great weekend, see you on Monday.   
 

 

 School Term Dates for 2018/2019 

1st April to 5th April - The Big Pedal 

Fri 5th April – Last Day of Spring Term 2019. 

Mon 8th to Mon 22nd April – Easter Holiday 2019. 

Tues 23rd April – Non-Pupil Day. 

Wed 24th April – Summer Term 2019 begins. 

Thurs 2nd May – PTFA Quiz Night 

Mon 6th May – Bank Holiday. 

Mon 27th to Fri 31st May – Summer Half Term Break 2019. 

Wed 12th June – Tempest Class photos & Year 6 individuals 

Mon 1st July – KS1 (Foundation, Year 1 and Year 2) Sports Day starts at 10am 

Tues 2nd July – 9:30am Years 3 and 4 / 1:15pm Years 5 and 6 

Wed 24th July – 2:30pm end of term finish (Yr6 finish at 1.30pm) 

Thurs 25th July 2019 – Non-Pupil Day. 

Tues 3rd Sept – First day of term 

 

 

Big Pedal 
Next week is the start of our Big Pedal. This has been a very successful initiative that the children have loved over the past 5 
years! Over the week, we would like you try come to school on either a bike or a scooter. Even if it means driving to the Park 
'n' Ride and scooting to school from there, for parents that live far away. The children will be able to access an obstacle 
course throughout the week and hopefully we can win the Plymouth Challenge by recording the most journeys in a week 
(we came 3rd last year). We always encourage children to be safe when riding or scooting so when taking part in the obstacle 
course a helmet must be worn. The infamous Big Pedal Big Breakfast will be held on Thursday 4th April and everybody is 
invited for a special fruit and pancake breakfast. These have been incredible over the years and we look forward to seeing 
you all. 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 2 News 

In year two, we have been encouraging safe play and reminding the children to follow the school rules by keeping their 

hands and feet to themselves. Please help us to reinforce this message when children are playing before and after school. 

Many thanks for your support – The Year Two Team 

 

 
 

Year 1 Invite 

China Topic! 
On the first week back after Easter Montpelier will be exploring China. The children will be taking part in many activities to 
develop their knowledge and understanding of this country. On Friday 26th April, we would like to invite you in at 2.30pm, 
where all the children will be taking part in a parade around the school grounds. This will be a great opportunity to celebrate 
all the wonderful work which they have completed during our China topic. 
Please note - we will NOT be asking children to dress up for this event. 
We look forward to sharing this parade with you.  - Mrs Start 

Year 2/3 choir 
Year 2/3 choir is now finished for this term. Thank you to everyone who came along. We start again on Tuesday 30th April. 
Thursday Choir will be on as usual on Thursday 4th April. After the holidays we restart on Thursday 25th April.  
Thank you. 
Miss JR 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Y 3/4 girls Argyle after school club 
There are a few places still available for the Y 3/4 girls Argyle after school club, beginning on the Friday after Easter.If 
interested, please see Mr Robinson for a form or complete the one attached and send it in to him as soon as possible.  
Plymouth Argyle Football in the Community Trust is delighted to be holding an After School Club at Montpelier Primary 
School (3.15pm-4.15pm) for Year ¾ Girls on Fridays, After Easter. The course will run for 6 weeks commencing on Friday 26 
th April and will finish on Friday 7th June (Friday after half-term). The cost would usually be £21, however, the school are 
requesting a contribution of £5 for the entire 6 week block of sessions. Forms must be completed and handed to Mr 
Robinson in 4P. No money is required yet, as this letter is just an expression of interest. Children will be informed if they 
have been successful in obtaining a place on the course after Wednesday, 27 th March, which is the deadline for handing 
in this letter. A random draw will be made to decide; however, if interest is high, the school may run another ¾ girls club in 
June-July. All of the children who attend the course should have a parent/guardian collect them after each session. Children 
will need to bring with them trainers, shin pads, and a drink. They are allowed to wear proper football kit (such as a team) 
if they wish, or alternatively normal school PE kit. Our coaches are CRB checked, hold a UEFA coaching qualification and 
have Emergency First Aid Training. If you have any questions or queries, please do not hesitate to contact me at the ground 
on 01752 562561 Ex 4 or E-mail: stewart.walbridge@pafc.co.uk, or Mr Robinson in school: class4p@mpsplymouth.net . 

 
 



 

Foundation - The Gruffalo 
The Foundation Team could not have been prouder of all children for their effort and enthusiasm when performing our 
play 'The Gruffalo'. Their acting, singing, dancing and instrument playing was superb - we had a lot of fun! Thank you 
everyone for coming to support. 

 

 

Peer Mediators 
Look how smart our Peer Mediators look in their new red caps! 

 

 
 

 

Montpelier's Got Talent!  
Here are the audition dates for 2019.    Sing, dance, act, joke, do magic, gymnastics, show off sporting skills - the list is 
endless. Videos welcome of children who can't perform their act in school eg diving, skateboarding, tricks with pets etc.   
Each class in KS2 will have its own audition during Music, with voting taking place to determine a winning act. This act, plus 
a handful of wildcards awarded by Miss JR will be invited to perform in our Showcase on Thursday 16 May at 6pm. 
It can be a solo or group act and children from different classes can take part together. 
Due to various school events and timetabling, the audItions are pretty spread out this year! 

Tues 2nd April 6P and 6X 
Wed 24th April 4S 
Thurs 25th April 3S 

Tues 30th April 6S 6M 
Wed 1st May 4P 4M 

Thurs 2nd May 3P 3M 
Friday 3rd May 5M 5S 

Friday 10th May 5P 
Good Luck everyone! Don't be shy! Give it a try! 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
     


